
Upcoming Events!! 
 

2 September       CCSC Board Meeting 
9:30 AM Clubhouse 

 
7 October CCSC Board Meeting 
9:30 AM Clubhouse 

 
4 November CCSC Board Meeting 
9:30 AM Clubhouse 

 
14 November CCSC Annual Meeting 
6:30 PM CCSC Clubhouse 

 
2 December     CCSC Board Meeting 
9:30 AM Clubhouse 
 

Note: We are postponing the Ox Roast 
until 7 October as part of our 
Oktoberfest Celebration. We encourage 
you to participate in the Waynesville fly-
in and breakfast over the Labor Day 
weekend. 

 
Caesar Creek Soaring Club 

P.O. Box 918 
Waynesville, Ohio 45068 

(513) 932-7627 
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hhttttpp::////wwwwww..ssooaarrccccsscc..ccoomm 
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SSD Board Meeting Minutes 
July 15, 2006 

 
Present: Wally Detert, Dave Edwards, Bill Maxwell, Lucy Anne McKosky, Dieter Schmidt 

 
Absent: John Lubon, Norb Maurer, Bob Root, Buck Towne 

 
The meeting was called to order at 9:55 a.m. by Dieter Schmidt.  The minutes of the previous meeting 

were reviewed and accepted.   
 

The treasurer’s report was reviewed and accepted.  Property taxes and the bill for tractor repairs have been 
paid, reducing account balances until the next CCSC lease payment is received. 

 
Rolf Hegele advised the board of three resignations from the CCSC board.  He also inquired about the 

purchase of a new refrigerator for the clubhouse.    
 
Old Business: Dave Edwards reported that two fire extinguishers for the new towplane hangar have 

been purchased from the company who maintains the existing extinguishers.  The bill was sent to CCSC.  
Wally Detert reported that the cost of a suitable generator might be 
as low as $800.  Other temporary means of bringing power to the 
new towplane hangar were discussed.  Bill Maxwell expressed 
concern about the maintenance requirements of a generator. 

 
New Business: The 126 trailer parked at the end of the pole 

barn needs to be moved to clear a path to the towplane hangar.  
One request to redeem stock has been received.  The shares will 
be redeemed after the next CCSC lease payment is received. 

 
The meeting was adjourned at 10:25 a.m.  The next 

meeting will be Saturday, August 19, 2006, at 9:30 a.m. 
 

Lucy Anne McKosky 
Secretary 
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At this year's 4th annual CCSC Youth Soaring Camp five campers were able to make their initial solo flights!  
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

     CFIG Jim Goebel and son James Goebel   CFIG Bill Gabbard and Josh Gordon 
 
  

  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
CFIG Rich Carraway and Daniel Johnson                              CFIG Rich Carraway and Alex Rytel  
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 CFIG Jim Goebel and Charlie Richardson 
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CCSC  Meeting Minutes 
1 July 2006 
 

In attendance were Dick Holzwarth, President; Jim Lowe, Treasurer; Steve McManus. Glider 
Maintenance; and Rolf Hegele, Secretary. No quorum was achieved and therefore no business was 
conducted.  
 
Subsequent to this proposed meeting, Dick Holzwarth resigned from the Board. 
 
Open Items are as follows: 

• Document Tow Pilot Qualifications  -  Paul McClaskey 
• Emergency Response Plan  -  Linda and Dick 
• Trailer park planning for remaining electric and pads  -  Dave Rawson 
• Review By-Laws changes  -  Rolf 
• Roster to incorporate e-mails  -  Pat D 
• Clarify status of second trailer in the campground  -  Pat D. 
• Trailer removal service  -  Dave Rawson 
• CCSC Accident Response Plan – Dick and Dick Garrison 
• Newsletter Article on ‘Chain of Command’ – Dick H 
• Repair ASK-21 altimeter – Dick and Steve 
• Place power drop cords in hanger – Dave Rawson 

 
 
Gas Alert 

CCSC paid for gasoline at $2.87 per gallon. Therefore in accordance with the Schedule of Fees and 
Dues, tow fees for the month of July are 80 cents per 100 feet of altitude. 
 

 

 

 

 

First Solo 
 Congratulations to Fred Mischler for achieving his first solo flight on Sunday, July 30th!  Fred rejoined 

the club after a long season away from soaring.  But this time, he has worked hard at achieving this milestone.  
Dick Eslinger and Rich Carraway both worked with Fred on Sunday and Dick certified Fred's readiness to solo.  
Thanks, too, to tow pilots Dick Eckels and Tony Bonser and the Third Sunday crew. 

 
 

 
Board of Trustees 

At the Board of Trustees meeting on 5 August, three members joined the Board. They are Maury 
Drummey, Jim Goebel, and Paul McClaskey. Please welcome them for their service and if you have any 
issues, they will be pleased to discuss them with you. 
 
 
 

Newsletter Editor 
Aaron Sorrell has been working for many years very quietly, but efficiently in the background preparing 

our newsletter, the Frequent Flyer, and ensuring its publication. This involves compiling articles into a 
publication format; coordinating with the Operations Director to make sure the latest crew list is included; and 
printing the newsletter in time for distribution on the second Saturday of the month.  
Aaron has requested we find another volunteer to continue this important service.  
ANY VOLUNTEERS?? 
If your interested, please contact Rolf at 937-862-8662 or N11RDBIRD@starband.net. 
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Internet Access 
The Board has voted to assume the costs of the DSL and Internet access at the clubhouse. As such, 

we currently have wireless available in the clubhouse and the attached patio picnic area. It is open access to 
any member and their families. ENJOY. 
 
 
 

Board of Trustees Elections 
There are four positions on the Board of Trustees that will be open for reelection. These positions are 

currently held by Dave Menchen, Maury Drummey, Jim Goebel, and Paul McClaskey. If you are interested in 
running for the Board effective 14 November at our Annual meeting, please contact Rolf Hegele, CCSC 
Secretary with a short bio and plans for the Club. 
 
 

By-Laws Changes 
The Board voted to present a number of By-Laws changes to the membership. These changes will be 

posted to the website shortly and will be clarified in the next Newsletter. The vote on the recommendations will 
be part of the election process in October. 

 

 
Change in Proceedures 

 
As noted in the June minutes, The Board of Trustees has elected to push publication of the Newsletter 

and the invoices to the second Saturday of a month. This will allow decisions affecting the membership made 
at the Board Meetings on the first Saturday of the month to be published quickly rather than having to wait 
waiting a month. Invoices and their due date are also adjusted by one week accordingly. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 

 
 
 

Classifieds 
For Sale:  
One share of Redwings Soaring Club, "The Two Best Looking and Flying 1-26's East (or West) of 
the Mississippi!"  Contact Pat De Naples  937-291-1466, or email patccsc@sbcglobal.net 
 
For Sale: 
LS-1c,  1495 TT, fresh annual, M-Nav, Terra 760, Kuhn trailer, parachute. 
$16,500.    937-220-9026  or   aaron_sorrell@sbcglobal.net 
 
For Sale: 
Parachute, Strong backpack Model 303.  Good condition.  Fresh repack at sale.  $450.00  Contact 
John Antrim at (513) 825-1447. 
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Crew Schedule 
 

  Crew Chief             Tow Pilots                  Instructors                Ground Crew 

 

G. Daugherty 

D. Edwards 

J. Armor 

T. Hudson 

R. Eslinger 

McClaskey***

x 

J. Beaupre, A. Colvin, J. Lowe, S. Hoye, A. 

McClaskey, E. Eslinger, J. English,  1st Sat 

& 12/31 

Glider:  2-33 – N36135 – Gerry Daugherty  Crew Chief E-mail:  gdaugherty@cinci.rr.com 

M. Karraker 

D. Rawson 

M. Maurer  

N. Maurer  

D. Schmidt 

G. Penner - x 

R. Carraway-x 

W. Van Breukelen, D. Burns, G. Yee, M. Anthony,  

M. Miller, M & A. Rytel, W. Smith, G. Adams 1st  Sun 

& 10/29 

Glider:  Blanik L23 – N253BA – Mike Karraker Crew Chief E-mail:  karrakmc@aol.com 

R. Root 

D. Staarmann 

R Anderson 

B. Towne 

G. Wade - x 

J. Price 

J. Hurst          

M. Williams 

J. Antrim, J. Biernacki,  B. Connolly,  D. Colvin,    

W. Detert, S. Trefzger,  J. Benner, B. Towne Jr.,  

C. Welsh 
2nd Sat 

& 4/29 

Glider:  1-34  - N11485 - Wally Detert   Crew Chief E-mail:  olaandbob@aol.com 

D. Menchen 

T. McDonald 

F. Hawk 

J. Goebel 

T. Rudolf 

D. Conrad-x 

P & D Cahill, M. Debeque, J & H Goebel, G. 

McDonald, J. McDowell,  M & L McKosky, K. 

Menchen, P. Pedersen, M. Ganist 
2nd Sun 

& 4/30 

Glider:  2-33 – N2615H – Dave Menchen  Crew Chief E-mail:  DMenchen@cinci.rr.com 

 

R. Hegele  

 

D. Green 

R. Scheper 

A. Widner 

C. DeBerry – x 

B. Gaerttner 

T. Bresser,  M. Drummey, P. Vimtrup, B. Stoops 

R. Griffiths, C. Richardson, R. Greenlee, G. Toscani 3rd Sat 

& 7/29 

Glider: 1-26 – N17908 (548) – Rolf Hegele  Crew Chief E-mail: N11rdbird@starband.net 

J. Morari 

B. Paar 

R. Hennig – x 

T. Bonser 

R. Eckels - x* 

B. Gabbard  

J. Koons,  K. Sorrell, J. Sorrell, J. Paar, J Geeraert,   

A. Dollas, T. Morris 3rd Sun 

& 7/30 

Glider:  2-33 – N3616Q – Jack Morari   Crew Chief E-mail:  djmorari@fuse.net 

J. Miceli 

H. Meyerrose 

L. Kirkbride – x 

G. Byars 

S. Day 

J. Jackson**  

T. Lynch 

T. Scott, C. Lohre,  J. Murray, E. Saladin, R. 

Holzwarth, A. Dignan, D. Corni, T. Bales 4th Sat 
12/31/05 

Glider: Grob 103 - N44259 – Joe Jackson  Crew Chief E-mail:  jm514@aol.com 

 ASK-21 –N521CC – Dick Holzwarth 

 

S. McManus 

O. Krejci 

 

R. Blume 

D. Fisher – x 

F. Paynter - x 

 

J. Lubon 

A. Golkin 

 

R. Cedar, J. Coomes, P. Callihan, G. Proffitt, L. 

Alexander, L & K McManus,  4th Sun 

& 1/29 

Glider: ASK-21  -  N221CC – John Lubon  Crew Chief E-mail:  smcmanus1@cinci.rr.com 

*FAA Flight Examiner  ** Chief Flight Instructor *** Chief Towpilot x – Tow Pilot & Instrctr 

PLEASE CHECK YOUR 2006 5
TH

 CREW DAY SCHEDULE 

For additions or changes please contact Dave Menchen  at - (513) 779-0821 H,  (513) 313-2315 C, or 
DMenchen@cinci.rr.com 

 
Submissions for The Frequent Flyer should be sent to: 

aaron_sorrell@sbcglobal.net 

Submissions are due by Monday before the first Saturday of each month. 


